
Berlin Elementary PTO Meeting

May 10, 2022

Present: Tracy Kent, Elaine Smith, Shannon Gardell, Carrie Minkler, Nicole Radliff, Rachel Turetsky,

Melissa

Welcome: Thank you to all who is in attendance

Principal’s Report:

● Thank you to the BES PTO for putting on a great breakfast for all the staff during Teacher

Appreciation week!

● Please look for the class placement form coming home for Pre-K thru 4th grade. Looking

for all parents input.

● During April break, a new PA system was installed for the interior and exterior of the

building. Cameras will be installed for inside and outside as well.

● School Budget vote will be held Tuesday, May 17th from 12-9pm in the BES gym. When

voting take a moment to enjoy the Art show as well.

● Give back snow days-Friday, May 27th and Tuesday, May 31st- there will be no school.

● Friday June 3rd will be a ½ day for BES

● Planning for Summer Academy has begun- More information will be coming regarding

this.

Treasurer’s Report:

● Beginning Balance (4/12/22): $11,662.34/ Ending Balance $7,159.11

o Expenses- $5,152.58/ Deposits $649.35

o Helping Hands: $5,313.33

o Enrichment/Character education: $1,308.27

o Band: $68.00

o Drama: $454.15

o Science: $0

o Library: $4.25

o Playground: $298.03

o 5th Grade: $.06

o Ambassadors: $0

o Literacy Fund: $217.82



Upcoming Events:

● Spring Concerts- May 19th will be the 4th & 5th Grade Band and Chorus @6:30pm in the

BES Gymnasium. May 24th will be the K-3 Concert – Grade K-1 @6pm & Grades 2-3

@6:30, also in the BES Gymnasium.

● Book Fair- June 1-3

● Community Celebration- Friday June 3rd 5-6:30pm on the BES front lawn

● PE FUN DAY- June 17th- Rain date June 21st

Message from the BNL Athletics Booster Club:

The BNL Booster Club is seeking officers for next year (and years to come) as many are aging out

when their kids graduate. Anyone is welcome to participate, but officers are needed. Need people who

are well organized, involved in athletics, and would like to take the organization forward in the future.

The officers will all be staying on next year to show new folks the “ropes” and answer any and all

questions. Please reach out to berlinboosterclub@gmail.com

*** BES PTO is always looking for members and volunteers- Current members will be aging out, and
we will be looking for new officers, consider stopping by our last meeting, or contacting someone
currently on the PTO***

Next meeting- Tuesday 6/14/2022- 6:30 pm in BES Library


